
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
President……………….. Tracey Smolder 
 
Vice President…………. Chris Cooke 
 
Treasurer………………. Eileen  Sciscoe 
 
Secretary………………. Noah Blanchard 
 
Legal Director………... Mark Whitman 
 
Road Director………… Sergio Jakob 
 
Recreation Dir………... Brianna Wagner 
 
Buildings & Grounds… Gabriel Grigonis 
 
Trustee………………….. Jon Tversland 
 
Trustee………………….. Kat DeFabrizio 
 
Trustee…………………..  Anthony Horler 

OFFICE INFORMATION 
www.barrylakes.org 

 
Telephone No. 973-764-6262 

 
Facebook:  Barry Lakes—LCPOA 

 
Email Addresses 

 
OFFICE E-MAIL     lcpoa@warwick.net 
BOOKKEEPER E-MAIL  lcpoa3@warwick.net 

 

 
OFFICE HOURS 

 
TUESDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 

9:00 a.m.– 4:00 p.m. 
 

GARBAGE COLLECTION:  
Every Wednesday 

 
RECYCLING COLLECTION:   

Every other Wednesday 
(See enclosed schedule) 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETINGS 

 
THIRD WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH 

7:00 p.m. at the Clubhouse 
 

All meeting changes and dates  
are posted on the clubhouse door, emailed, 

and posted on social media  

 
2023 MEETING DATES 

 

GENERAL MEETING 
October TBA 

2023 THIRD QUARTER NEWSLETTER 



 BRIANNA WAGNER 
 RECREATION DIRECTOR 

JESSICA CRUM 
BEACH MANAGER 
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Hello everyone!  I just wanted to say THANK 
YOU to all that have stepped up and helped 
with everything to get our summer kicked 
off.  We will be having a water carnival, crafts, 
movies and Bonfires at the beach, basement 
painting days, game nights, and some other fun 
activities coming up.  We are also busy planning 
the Labor Day picnic so to those who can help 
out with that event or any of the other events, 
please reach out to me directly at                    
barrylakesrec@gmail.com. 

I would like to take a minute and introduce you 
to Jess Crum, our Beach Manager, as well as 
our Lifeguarding team: Felix, Gabby, Greta, Mi-
chael, Ryan, Emily & Mackenzie.  Emily and 
Mackenzie are our new swim instructors and will 
be starting lessons very soon! So please give 
our Beach Team a warm welcome when you 
see them!  If  you are having a large gathering 
at the beach, please inform the office or beach 
staff so that we can be sure to have enough 
guards available.   Keep an eye out for emails & 
on Facebook to see all of our upcoming          
activities and events.  

Speaking of Facebook, I wanted to address the 
Barry Lakes Facebook group and make sure 
everyone is aware that this GROUP is not affili-
ated with the Board of Directors. I created the-
group personally when I moved here because 
there wasn’t anything for just our community.  I 
never knew that I would eventually be on the 
board, so I wanted to be sure that was clari-
fied.  The board and the group are separate en-
tities.  The only “official” information is either 
sent via email, found on the LCPOA Facebook 
page or written correspondence from the office  

Finally, I want to wish everyone a happy and 
fulfilling summer.  Don’t forget to Thank a Volun-
teer and Wear sun-screen! 

-Brianna 

The temperatures have warmed, the sun is 
shining bright and summer has arrived!!   It 
is  time to boat, fish, swim, craft, soak in the 
sunshine, and enjoy our beach!    
 
This year, we have two lifeguards (Emily and 
Mackenzie), along with our recreation director 
(Brianna) who have trained to obtain WSI cer-
tification so that we can once again offer swim 
lessons to children in our community!  We cur-
rently have over 30 families registered for les-
sons this season!  These lessons are free of 
cost for community members who are in good 
standing.  The swim program will take place 
on the following dates and swim instructors 
will be contacting families to schedule swim 
testing, in an effort to create swim lesson 
groups of similar ability. 
 
Swim Lesson Schedule: 

Swim Testing:  July 19th and July 20th 
 Swim Lessons (Wednesdays and Thurs-
days): 
 July 26th and July 27th 
 August 2nd and August 3rd 
 August 9th and August 10th 
 August 16th and August 17th 
 August 30th and 31st (Make up swim les-
son dates in the event of rain) 
    Summer Water Carnival  

Save the date!  Our summer water carnival 
event which includes lifeguard led beach 
games, crafts, contests and pizza for commu-
nity children will take place on Wednesday, 
August 23rd with a rain date of Thursday, Au-
gust 24th!  

Be sure to check our beach bulletin board as the 
season progresses for any additional beach activ-
ity events, lake water testing results, and beach 
related news.  Please be sure you have joined the 
Barry Lakes Facebook Group, Barry Lakes 
LCPOA Facebook Group and have joined our 
community email at barrylakes.org to stay in-
formed on all community events! 



MARK WHITMAN                                    
LEGAL DIRECTOR 

Happy Summer everyone!   

All meetings have been held within compliance 
of our by-laws.  Also we are in the process of 
updating our by-laws in order to be compliant 
with the PREDFDA  rules and regulations. 

Hope you all are enjoying the warm weather!                                                                          

 
GABRIEL GRIGONIS                      
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 
Hello People!  
I just want to let everyone know that Stinky the 
Bear is out of the lake. The issue was that we 
are a private lake and do not qualify for state 
services. I  was up to all of us to get it out of the 
lake. I want to thank our fearless Rec director 
and the others that helped me with the removal 
of Stinky.  
I want to ask all the fishermen that they are 
extra careful with anything that a Bear might 
consider food (bait and fish guts) and be extra 
careful with disposing of it.  There has been a 
lot of bear activity on both boat ramps (Upper 
and Lower).  
Cody’s Eagle Scout project (RC track and 
crawler course) is going to start. Please do not 
take things (quad tire stolen) that are being 
placed in the back of the building. It is for 
Cody's project. If you would like to be involved 
and help him out or are into RC, we started a 
Facebook page, “Barry Lakes RC Club.”  
July and August are going to be busy 
months.   We will need a few strong people to 
help… We are getting Sand for the beach and 
Mulch for the playground. Any help will be much 
appreciated. If anyone has a source for 
"approved" playground mulch, please reach out 
to me directly.   
Lastly, let’s all enjoy this beautiful place we live 
in and help each other out.  
 
Gabriel  
 

 
FROM THE OFFICE 
 
Bulk pick up will most likely be at the end of 
September.  Once we have all of the details set 
in place with Blue Diamond, expect an email to 
be sent with all the information! 
 
Badges – Don’t forget to pick up your badges 
and parking permits!  You will not be allowed 
entrance to the beach without them!!  If you 
would like the badges mailed, please contact 
the office 
 
GARBAGE CUTOFF—September 20 - Service 
will be interrupted if your 4th Quarter Dues are 
not paid.    
 
We are still having issues with the signboard 
out front, so please check your email, our 
website (barrylakes.org) and our facebook 
page, (barrylakes-LCPOA) for Upcoming 
Events and updates.  
 
SENIOR CITIZEN DUES DISCOUNT:   
Members who are 62 years of age or older are 
eligible for a 10% discount on the dues  You 
must provide the office with proof of age to 
receive the discount. (license or birth 
certificate).  This discount shall not be applied if 
the account is currently receiving a 10% 
Veteran’s Discount. 
 
VETERAN/ACTIVE SOLDIER DISCOUNT 
 
Members in good standing that are Veterans or 
active soldiers shall be afforded a ten (10%) 
percent discount on their yearly dues.  Proof of 
service must be provided.  This discount shall not 
be applied if the account is currently receiving a 
10% Senior Citizen Discount. 
 
DUES PAYMENT:  The last Dues payment for 
2023 is due on August 15th.  This payment will 
receive a late fee if it is not received in the office 
or postmarked by September 1st.   
 
WE ACCEPT DEBIT/CREDIT CARD 
PAYMENTS IN THE OFFICE!  Call the office 
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for further information. 
FROM THE OFFICE– (CONTINUED) 
 
Please be aware that any mail that is being “temporarily forwarded” will be returned to our office 
due to the “Change Request” printed on our envelopes.  Please contact the office to make 
arrangement for any payments prior to starting your temporary forwarding, otherwise you may 
receive a late fee. 
 
Do you own a business, or know of any local business that would like to advertise in our quarterly 
newsletter?  Please contact the office for more information! 
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BARRY LAKES 
2023 

RECYCLING SCHEDULE 
  
 

 AUGUST 02, 16 & 30 

 
 

 SEPTEMBER 13 & 27 
 
 

 OCTOBER 11 & 25 
 
 

NOVEMBER 08 & 22 
 
  

DECEMBER 06 & 20 
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